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TO:    Colorado Water Conservation Board Members  
 
FROM:   Andrea Harbin Monahan, Watershed Scientist 
   Watershed & Flood Protection Section 
 
DATE:    May 10, 2021 
 
AGENDA ITEM: Consent Agenda Item 4. May 19-20, 2020 Board Meeting – Limited 

Use License – The Pint Room                                             
  
 
 
Background:   
As the non-federal sponsor for the Chatfield Downstream Channel Construction Project, 
the CWCB owns and operates a federally constructed flood control project from the 
outlet of Chatfield Reservoir to the confluence of Bear Creek. The CWCB has also 
developed lands management and access processes. The Board has authority to grant 
requests for easements and special use permits in the CWCB right-of-way. A 1998 Master 
Recreation Agreement with South Suburban Parks and Recreation covers most of the 
activity. However, periodically there are other requests to access the CWCB-owned 
parcels.  
 
The CWCB also offers the opportunity for Limited Use Licenses to be issued, and in this 
case it was deemed to be the ideal method of granting The Pint Room use of CWCB 
property.  This license will provide the CWCB a sufficient level of flexibility in 
determining what terms and conditions are necessary for The Pint Room’s continued use 
of the land over multiple years, while undeniably retaining the CWCB’s ability to revoke 
the license. It is recommended that a license be issued for no longer than three years, 
due to the uncertain nature of the restaurant industry. 
 
 
Discussion:  
The Pint Room received a one-time Special Use Permit in 2020 for use of the CWCB-
owned outdoor space adjacent to the restaurant, and they reached out to staff on 
February 23, 2021 to request another permit for the 2021 summer months. After 
speaking with the Attorney General’s office, it was determined that a Limited Use 
License would be more appropriate to grant The Pint Room use of the space. This type of 
license would grant the CWCB the most flexibility, while also meeting the needs of The 
Pint Room. 
 
Given that The Pint Room was hoping to have access to the outdoor space on April 1, but 
that we wouldn’t be able to get Board approval until mid-May, staff and the Director 
made the decision to issue an Interim Limited Use License to cover the period from April 
1, 2021 to May 10, 2021, under the condition that it would be brought before the Board 
at the May Board Meeting, at which time it could be modified or revoked, if necessary. 
This was deemed important given the struggles of the restarurant industry over the past 
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year and the importance of access to outdoor space for patrons to feel safe while eating 
out, which would hopefully lead to the greater success for this local business.  
 
The Limited Use License, which will replace the Interim Limited Use License, will cover 
the dates of May 20, 2021 through November 30, 2021, and then it will cover the dates 
from April 1 through November 30 for 2022 and 2023, at which time it will expire, and 
The Pint Room will need to reapply for a new license.  
 
Staff and the Director have been advised by the AG’s office throughout the process and 
the license has been reviewed by the State Office of Risk Management, an office within 
the Department of Personnel and Administration (DPA). The Limited Use Licesnse is 
attached, along with a map of the site. 
 
Requested Action:  
Staff requests board approval of the Limited Use License for The Pint Room. 
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